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Smartie fundraising for SPAWG (charity no 1161461) and Fusion resources.  
All children have been given a smartie tube, once they have eaten all their 

smarties, they must do good deeds in return for a little bit of money. All children 

know what they need to do and parents have been emailed. We look forward to 

receiving the filled tubes of money. We are really looking forward to supporting 

SPAWG over the next year.  Tubes returned by w/c 20th July 2015 please.  

 

End of Term 

School closes on 

Wednesday 22nd July at 

2pm. Fusion WILL 

collect your child in the 

usual way at 2pm and 

be operating normal 

closing hours. We offer 

the extra 1 hour 15 mins 

free of charge and a 

good will gesture. 

 
On Tuesday 21st July, 

Fusion will operate from 

the Junior School building 

only. Therefore collection 

will be from the Junior 
reception. 

The Junior children have 

had in house CEOP (child 

exploitation online 

training) and know how to 

stay safe online. They 

contributed to some great 

discussions and all got 

certificates.  

New invoicing system 

We have sourced a new accounts 

package which will allow e-

invoices. The system will go live over 

the Summer, watch this space and 

bear with us if we have any teething 

problems.  
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ATTENTION 

It is essential that you 

inform us by text, 

phone or email if your 

child/ren will not be 

attending club, as this 

is a requirement of our 

Safeguarding 

Procedure. This may 

be due to open 

classrooms, going to 

friends for tea or 

illness. We would 

advise that when you 

inform the school, you 

also need to send us a 

message too. On 

collection if your 

child/ren is not 

present, we will have 

to phone you to 

establish their 

whereabouts. Please 

see our website for 

Fusion’s ‘Late, 

Uncollected and 

Missing Child Policy’.  
 

Sublime Science, by Kate (yr6) and Carla (yr5). 

“On Monday 29th June a man called Steve came in 

to do some sublime slime with Fusion. We made 

some sherbet using bicarbonate of soda, citric acid 

and icing sugar. After we had made it we were 

allowed to eat it (it was very sour!). Then we made 

the slime! You had a choice of Pixie snot pink, Smurf 

snot blue and Troll snot green. Then we mixed the 

PVA glue, the food colouring and a substance 

called Borax that basically makes glue stick to itself. 

When the mixture was ready they could be used as 

bouncy balls. We did some more experiments but 

too many to explain and it was a very fun 

afternoon. 

 

Puddings 

We now only serve 

fruit based puddings 

to comply with Food 

Standards Agency. 

This maybe; fruit 

kebabs, fruit with 

yoghurt, fresh fruit, 

smoothies. There is 

no alternative 

pudding. There is a 

fresh fruit bowl 

available at all 

times.  

Keeping in touch 

There are lots of 

ways for us to keep 

in touch.  

 

Website and email : 

See below  

 

Facebook: 

Search for Fusion 

Childcare Services 

 

By phone/text:  

Tracy Wilkins  

07879811927 

 

Abby Wilkins 

07796000413 
 

In person!  

We will always make 

time to speak to you 

at club!  

 

 

September 2015 Topic is ‘Around the 

World’. 

We are consulting with the children and 

there are contributing towards the 

Autumn term plan. If you as a parent 

have any thoughts, suggestions or would 

like to visit then please get in touch. 

parents have any ideas, we would be 

very grateful. Thank you. 

 

Music Topic 

Our Music topic for this Summer term 

has been a real success. Staff and 

children have thoroughly enjoyed it. 

We have had musical art/crafts , 

musical themed cooking, we have 

sung and danced to our hearts content 

and had some amazing musical 

visitors and lots more musical fun. 

Summer Club- 27/07/15- 

07/08/15 

We are still taking 

bookings. Go to our 

website and download a 
pack and return to Fusion. 

September 2015- 

space allocation. 

Emails will be 

sent out on 

03/07/15 for 

space allocation. 

We will do our 

very best to 

accommodate 

everyone. 

 
We had our very first 

Environmental Health 

inspection and we of 
course received 5/5. 
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